
 

Speers Point News 
MONDAY 22 AUGUST 2022  

WEEK 6, TERM 3 

From the Principal 

Mid-term Breakdown  

We are at the mid part of the term, the half way point, the place where we hit the crest and start the 

downhill ride! As we move into the second part of this very busy term we continue to aim to keep our 

standards high. At the end of last term I advised that we were trying a term with no newsletters while 

providing communications through our usual means for each announcement. The mid-term point is a 
good place though to cover a few things coming up or going on to keep you informed.  

Book Week 



One of my favourite events for the year has always been Book Week and the Book Week Parade. This 

year, after 2 years of restricted parades we return to form! Our Book Week Parade is like no other, as 

we parade up and down Main Rd for our entire community.  

Everyone is welcome to join in the fun of the parade – parents, grandparents, younger siblings etc are all 
welcome to dress up and parade with us (don’t be the only one out of costume!)  

Our parade leaves the school at the Main Rd top gate, going up Main Rd to the pede strian crossing at 

main Rd and Fifth St before walking back down past council down to the crossing near Pippi's (Main Rd 

and Speers St) and back up to the school past Speers Point Library.  

The parade is on Thursday 25 August and we start at 9.30 am. We’ll return to school ready for the “Bake, 
Cake and Shake” stall at 10.30 am run by our senior students as a Year 6 fundraiser.   

 



 

Attendance and COVID Safe Practices 

Please be mindful that from time to time we are still having COVID cases within the school.  We send out 

our school communication when this occurs however we are unable to identify which class, which given 

the nature of school and playgrounds, contact would not be limited to just a class.  

The message remains the same, if your child is sick or has symptoms, please keep them home. Even with 

good hygiene, air purifiers, cleaning etc things still get shared and passed on. Not being at school when 
sick helps prevent the spread.  

However, coughs can linger, asthma is real and kids can try and pull a si ckie – we understand and as 

always, we apply a common sense approach to these. We’re not asking students to stay home when 
they have treatable hay fever (spring is close) etc.  

It’s still a very mixed message because everyday they are well enough to be at school, we need to make 
sure students are attending school to counter against increased absence rates.   

Attendance Letters 



Last term we sent out Attendance letters for students whose attendance rate was below the 
Department’s 85% minimum attendance rate. These will soon be coming out again.  

I had questions as to why I was sending out the letters in the middle of high sickness / pandemic times 

and the purpose is the same this time – simply awareness raising. With so many things going on it’s 

unrealistic to think parents are tracking student sick days. That’s part of my job. However, unless we 
communicate with you, it is something that is very easily to be unaware of.  

So over the next two weeks, we will be sending out letters for attendance below the minimum 85%, 

regardless of known COVID cases or any other long absences.  

What comes from it? It’s awareness raising. It’s an opportunity for you to be informed. That’s it. In some 

cases where there is extreme absences there are supports offered to help improve attendance. For most 
part, however, it is simply giving you the information. 

Early Arrivals 

On a daily basis we are seeing some 15 to 20 students arriving or being dropped off to school before 

8.30 am who are not attending OOSH. There are no staff supervising students prior to 8.30 am and it is 

not safe for students to be on grounds without supervision. There have been times when those students 

who are here early are out-of-bounds or misbehaving which presents a huge risk to student safety.  

If work arrangements require an early morning drop off, please have a chat with our OOSH Care 
provider, Elise at Big Child Care.   

Uniform Expectations   

Over the last few months we’ve seen a decline in the correct wearing of our school uniform and we will 

be working with students to lift back to our usual high standards. Our school uniform is a big part of who 
we are and the pride we have within ourselves and our school.  

Black shoes, white socks, school hats and no jewellery will be a big part of our uniform focus.   

School Representation 

A big week last week, with so many student representing our school. Congratulations to our Public 

Speaking Zone finalists, School Debating team and Girl’s Netball team on their efforts last week. Great 

efforts students! 

https://bigchildcare.com/


Farewell Mr Hector 

It is with deep regret that we must announce that Mr Hector, class teacher of Eucalypt, is finishing his 

time with us on Friday, due to personal circumstances. 

Miss Mahalia Carmody will be taking on the role as Eucalypt class teacher for the remainder of the year 

and is very excited to be joining our school. This week Miss Carmody will be working with both Mr 

Hector and Mrs Cowburn to prepare her and the class for this transition. This will ensure a smooth 

handover with as minimal disruption to the students as possible.   

Miss Carmody will be taking over as full-time class teacher of Eucalypt from week 7, Monday 29th 
August. 

I would like to thank Mr Hector for his tremendous efforts with Eucalypt class and welcome Miss 
Carmody to the Speers Point family. 

School News 

Payment and Permission Notes 

Book Week Performance - Payment Due Wednesday 24 August 2022 

Please fill out the Permission Note 

Dubbo Excursion - Payment Due Friday 26 August 2022 

Father's Day Breakfast - Orders and Payment Due Tuesday 30 August 2022 - Order Form 

Sentral Parent app 

Just a reminder for those parents that have not downloaded the Sentral Parent app and  

linked your child. If you could please do so at your earliest convenience, as all our  

permission notes and school correspondence can be found on this app.  

If you require any assistance, please do not hesitate to see us in the office.   You can also find 
information  

about the Sentral Parent app on our school website. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CfE1ipVLwg
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2Fxy0V15Hgcu&data=05|01|bronwyn.noon1%40det.nsw.edu.au|4232bb8ff9d643c7ec4808da7a83c5b5|05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991|0|0|637957003614714885|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=br9IPjSg%2FgnID6DZa73pW8Q5S%2FE7m2vexvSSHdmftQ8%3D&reserved=0
https://speerspt-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/parents/sentral-parent-portal.html


Library News 

Book Club 

Issue 6 orders are due by Friday 9 September 

Students can order via the LOOP, click on the link Order Online or bring their orders and money to the 

office. 

 

Book Fair 

Book Fair is on this week in the Library - Monday 22 August to Friday 26 August 

Students can purchase in their Library Lesson or will be open for parents to come in from 8.45 to 9.00 
am or 3.00 to 3.15 pm each afternoon.   

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/parent/login.aspx


Please pay by cash or 'Make a payment' on the school website or through the scholastic website, please 
click on the link Book Fair Parent Payment 

P&C News 

 

• Book Donations for the Raffle  - Please bring to the office by Tuesday 23 August 2022 

• Raffle tickets and payment due Thursday 25 August 2022 - Please bring to the office 

• Raffle ticket will be sold at the Book Parade on Thursday 25 August 2022 

• Raffle will be Drawn Friday 26 August 2022 - Winners will be notified,  prizes can be collected 
from the office and will be posted on Facebook 

• Father's Day Stall will be held on Tuesday 30 August 2022 - Gifts form $2 

• P&C Meeting - Monday 5 September 2022 - 6.30 pm in the School Library - All Welcome 

https://parentpayments.scholastic.com.au/form


Stay in touch with Speers Point Public School 

 

1 - Follow us on Facebook 

 

2 - Download the Sentral for Parents app to stay in touch with all information for SPPS 

SPEERS POINT PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Bell Street, Speers Point NSW 2284 

Phone: 02 4958 1230 

Email: speerspt-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Webpage: https://speerspt-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

https://www.facebook.com/speerspointps
https://speerspt-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/parents/sentral-parent-portal.html
mailto:speerspt-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://speerspt-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 

 


